

**AGENDA FOR PEDALS 2016 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND MONTHLY MEETING,
7.30pm on Monday 21 March 2016 at The Vat and Fiddle
12-14 Queensbridge Road, Nottingham NG2 1NB**

(Andrew Martin to chair, and to bring veggie samosas for everyone including the bar staff!)

AGENDA FOR PEDALS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2016

- A1. Welcome, apologies for absence and brief introductions
- A2. Minutes of the 2015 AGM and matters arising (see below)
- A3. Annual Report and discussion (individual contributions as we have no Chair to present a Chairman's Report!)
- A4. Treasurer's Annual Report and discussion
- A5. Election of office holders including new Membership Secretary
- A6. Membership Update
- A7. Other Pedals roles including representation on various committees
- A8. Draft Pedals Policy and Plan Review, with particular reference to
 - Pedals mission and objectives, as discussed at 24 Feb meeting at Rosy Lee's Café (Iain Lane and Paul Abel to report.)
 - Communications, arrangements for responding to consultations and other working practices
- A9. Any other AGM business.

(10-minute interval)

MARCH MONTHLY MEETING AGENDA

B1. Minutes of the previous Pedals Meeting (15 Feb 2016) and including checking for accuracy, and matters arising / update including

Pedals committee issues:

Tram issues including update on possible local use of Tramcrashes website

Pedals response to City Council Island Site Supplementary Planning Document consultation

complaints from cyclists regarding buses: message from Dave Astill of NCT following up our discussion at the last Pedals meeting:

City Local Plan consultation response (due in 11 March):

Rushcliffe Local Plan consultation response (due by 24 March):

pictures of Sherwin Road and the side road treatment on Southwold Drive: site meeting planned for 9 April

Proposed foot-cycle bridge (Trent Lane to The Hook): commissioning of specialist work from Sustrans

B2. Report on recent meetings / events by people who have attended on behalf of Pedals including

28 Jan meeting with Steve Tough and Russell Cohen (City Council) re NET-related issues for cyclists and follow-up including 9 March site meeting (Anne Sladen to report)

9 Feb: Broxtowe Transport Sub Group Meeting (Peter Briggs to report)

16 Feb meeting with Cllr. Nick McDonald, City Council Portfolio Holder for Transport, Jobs and Skills Hugh to report

Wed 24 Feb: Greater Nottingham Transport Partnership Business Forum, NTU Conference Centre
29 Feb: meeting with Highways England to discuss local trunk road issues for cyclists: Hugh to report
Mon 7 March: cycle route signing and branding strategy for Nottingham: Hugh to report.

B3. Forthcoming events / meetings

Pedals meetings including invitations to visiting speakers, review of the agenda layout, chairing future meetings and the need to contact The Vat and Fiddle for preparing (e.g. heating) the room.

Mon 18 April (to be chaired by David Lally) including discussion with Cllr. Steve Calvert, Vice-Chair (Policy), Transport Committee, Notts County Council (who is also Chair of the Greater Nottm Light Rapid Transit Advisory Committee)

Some suggestions for questions to discuss (other suggestions welcome please):-

Mon 16 May: no speaker

Mon 20 June: Gwyneth McMinn, Sustrans East Midlands Network Development Manager (tbc)

Other meetings / events:

- Sat. 19 March (12-5pm): Sustrans Sustainable Travel Forum in Edwinstowe Village Hall

Wed 23 March: (Pedals agenda suggestions for) Greater Nottingham Cycling Development Group meeting, 14.30, Loxley House: suggested agenda items.

B4. Cycle facility and traffic management matters including

City Council Policy Review: barriers on rights of way: message of 22 Feb from John Lee to members of the Nottm Local Access Forum:

Nottm Cycling Design Guide - final version: message of 29 Feb from Keith Morgan, City Council:

Latest ring road cycle crossings: message of 3 March from Susan Young:

Chilwell Road/High Road cycle facility lines and signs: message from Steve Barber of 5 March as background for proposed site meeting on 9 March:

Petrol station on A52 and problems on the cycle path between West Bridgford and Radcliffe on Trent: message of 22 Feb from Hilary Backhouse to Rajinder Kaur, Highways England

Riverside path between Trentside (West Bridgford) and Holme Pierrepont

Consultation on the Nottingham City Local Plan Part 2: Land and Planning Policies: Response from Pedals

B5. Miscellaneous items

BBC Sunday Politics Show feature on cycling (28 Feb)

Warning system for approaching cyclists: message of 29 Feb from Roland Backhouse:

Changing the settings on Traffic lights: message of 29 Feb from Roland Backhouse:

Smart Jacket: message of 11 March from Roland Backhouse

Article about Utrecht's travel policy: message of 17 March from Roland Backhouse

Beat the Street Nottingham - potential Pedals interest? Message of 8 March from Greg Hewitt via Peter Osborne:

bygone Pedals newsletters: message of 29 Feb from Roy Wilson:

Next Pedals newsletter: Spring / Summer 2016:

My absence from 28 March to 4 April: contact arrangements

Suggestions for changed to the current list of our various email addresses setup:

B6. Any other business